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12 June 2015

Newsletter No 34

Dear Parents/Carers

‘I have fought the good fight, | have finished the course, | have kept the faith’
2 Timothy 4:7

Class Year 1 Class Assembly
Well done to class year 1 for a lovely assembly this morning. The children all performed well. | especially enjoyed the
play about The Good Samaritan. It was wonderful to see so many parents/carers who came to support the children.

Thank you to Miss Seales and all her helpers in making this morning’s assembly such a success.

Celebration Assembly
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in Celebration Assembly on Monday 15

June 2015. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/Carers do attend could | please ask them to stay until
the assembly finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire assembly is valued by Parents/ Carers.
Thank you for your support.

Rajveer Nursery Hamnah RW Lubna RM
For making excellent progress with | For knowing how a shadow is formed For improved letter formation and
his sounds and letters using her letter sounds
Whole Class Year 1 Deniesha 1/2C Hana 2L
For an amazing performance in For a lovely letter to Cinderella For working hard in Maths on her
their assembly problem solving
Thomas 3J Elsie 3/4S Adan 4B
For working hard especially in our For writing a lovely fantasy story For using lots of creative ideas in her
English lessons about fantasy writing
stories
Safiyya 5B Mackenzie 5/6SS Sangeeta 6W
For writing an emotive narrative For working hard in all areas and For making a fantastic Viking boat
piece having pride in her presentation

Mobile Phones reminder
For Health and Safety reasons can | please ask all parents/carers not to use their mobile phone within the school

building. Thank you for your support.

Safety online reminder
Could parents please, please supervise children when using the internet at home either on the computer, mobile

phone or any other electronic device that can access the internet. We are doing everything that we can in school to
ensure that our children are safe and constantly remind the children about e-safety. Following the tips listed below will
help your child stay safe online.
e Have family rules about how the internet will be used at home and be clear about what information is safe to
share online
e Discuss rules about communicating online with friends
e Make sure you know what your children are doing online, much like you would in ‘real’ life and use parental
controls (on computers, mobile phones and game consoles) to help you. Remember that these cannot always
be 100% effective
e Make sure that your children are aware that people or websites can lie online
e Make sure your child understands that online actions can have offline consequences
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Kind and Thoughtful Person

The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog. The award will be
presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 15 June 2015. The lucky children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs
Packer in her office.

. KS1 KS2
2 Nico Lynden f
','}For helping another child when they | For helping another child with a Maths
54 were really hurt problem
Weekly Certificates I v e r
Lining Up L v ) c\Y 6 Year 1
Spick and Span a3 2L
Gymnastic Monkey mY ol | 5/6SS
Movement Bird : (e 45 RM
Attendance : P { \ 5B
Dinnertime 2 Y : TH Yummy Bear goes to RW_Runners up Year RM

Summer Fete o -
Our annual summer fete will be taking place in school on Saturday 27 June 2015 from 11am to 3pm. This will be held |
in partnership with St Mary’s Church. We would also like to thank St Mary’s Parent’s Association for their valuable
support this year. Please see attached letter.

Message from Father Bob
St Mary’s Parish Church,
Handsworth
www.handsworthstmary.org

From the Tower of St Mary’s Church, Handsworth

Teddy Bear Parachute Jump
Make your own Parachute - a prize for the bear that stays longest in the air!
Saturday 27th June 2015 @ 12.00 noon
£2 per bear
Further Details from Handsworth Rectory: 0121 554 3407
rector@handsworthstmary.org

Punctuality
Thank you to all those parents who ensure they bring their children to school on time to line up in the playground at

8.55am.

Term Dates

Children break up on
Friday 17 July 2015
and return to school on
Monday 7 September 2015

End of Term Holiday

Have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely
, . 'PC‘LC‘;.

Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE
Executive Head Teacher
National Leader of Education
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BAR-BE-QUE at Summer Fete
27 June 2015

The Parents Association will be running a bar-be-que in the Summer Fete on 27
June 2015.

For sale on the day will be jerk chicken, dumplings, hot dogs, burgers and
more.

The Parents Association would like to request donations of plastics cups,
napkins, plastic forks and cling film.




